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May 28, 2015 

     

 

Nikolai Alenov 

1758 University Ave 

Saint Paul MN 55104 

 

VIA EMAIL: prophetelias@hotmail.com 

 

Re: Appeal for Property at 1758 University Avenue West 

 

Dear Mr. Alenov: 

 

This is to confirm that on May 26, 2015 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, 

Legislative Hearing Officer recommended continuing the matter to Tuesday, June 23, 2015 at 

1:30 p.m. in Room 330 Council Chambers to further discuss what options you may have to come 

into compliance with the kitchen hood suppression system.  Per our phone conversation 

yesterday, you presented three options to me but since the matter is laid over, you may present 

those options to the legislative hearing officer on June 23
rd

.  Please note that enforcement action 

is stayed until she makes a recommendation to the City Council. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 

 

cc: Fire Supervisors 

 Wayne Spiering 
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